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SPECIAL DATES TO 
NOTE  

¶ Harvest Festival on 
Thursday 13 th                 

October 2.00pm at 
St Cuthbert Church  

¶ Donations for                
Harvest Festival 
need to be in by 12 th  
October  

¶  Phonics  Workshop 
for  parents to be   
reheld next term  

Newsletter  

07 October 2016 

Poetic Week in Year 6  

In English, we have been learning about Slam Poetry. We watched different clips to 

get started on our Venn diagram and wrote what is the same and difference                   

between Narrative and Poetry and here is on the left.     

In Maths, we have been learning Roman Numerals and 

figuring what value is  I = 1, V = 5, X = 10, L = 50,           

C = 100, D = 500, M = 1,000 and we did some hard 

question about. We even did some practice SATS    

questions and got them right (YAY).  

In Topic, we have been learning about longitude and 

latitude, tropic of Cancer and a Tropic of Capricorn, 7 

continents and the 5 oceans and did some actions too. 

We did our science test and some of us went cooking and most of us already started 

the test and people who went to cooking went up late. 

In this week we brought in our science project about óWhere does electricity come 

from?ô Some of us did posters and some of us did booklets full about electricity. And 

they were amazing like Kaydonôs model shaped like a socket, inside different                

information about how electricity works.  

In R.E mixed with in English lesson, we practiced writing an acrostic poem. Hereôs 

an example: PEACE 

 Priest blessed us as we pray for God,  

 Eucharist is a religion ceremony in which Christians celebrate, 

 A ltar is a where the chalice has been put in,  

 Credence table where wine and water is put in.  

 Easter is where you celebrate in spring.  

By Tylo and CJ  Y6 

 Shaista YN, ñI liked playing 

with sand. I also enjoy                                  

squeezing and                                            

rolling  play -dough.ò 

Sabeer Y2 , ñIn RE we 

painted bubble writings and 

lots of different paintings 

for Harvest Festival. We 

also collected money for 

Refugee Camps.ò 

Year 4ôs Blog 

In English we have been reading and writing about information texts. Information texts 

have headings, paragraphs, fact boxes and pictures. We looked at one information text about 

drums and we changed special words into symbols. We have also designed and cre-

ated our own book marks. We wrote our names, favourite authors and we wrote the 

names of the book. 

This week in maths we used the number line to complete addition calculations. We 

started the maths rotation where we work together on the carpet and then go and 

practice with materials before we then answer questions on our own. 

In RE we have been thinking about kindness. We also learnt about the Buddhist 

story of Siddhartha and the Swan. We drew around our hands to make the feathers 

of a swan and we wrote our own kindness tip in it. By Ayah and Moôath Y4 



 

PTA  Announcement  

Come join us for coffee mornings which 

take place between 9-10 am, every fortnight 

on Thursdays and are held in St Matthias House. 

Next meeting is on October 20 at 9 am. 

Parenting Course: starting in October, free 13 Weeks 

course, free lunch and crèche. Please attend coffee 

mornings for more information or contact Sandra 

from PTA. 

Do you enjoy  sewing 

and crafts?  

Are you free on                   

Wednesdays 

Mornings,             

9:00 -11:00? For parents 

of our  St Cuthbert               

Children.  

Notice   

All Scooters must be pad 

locked at the scooter 

park. This will help them 

stay safe and will keep 

the entrance                 

 

Dear St Cuthbert children and parents, 

If the jubilant and powerful singing that has been echoing 

through our corridors this past week is anything to go by, 

our Harvest assembly in our St Cuthbert Church next week 

will be a memorable occasion! I am even hearing children 

humming the tunes as they head out to the playground at 

the end of the day. How lovely that we just canôt seem to 

stop the children from singing! Our Y2 and Y6 classes are 

taking a lead in preparations, and this week the children in 

Y2 have already written their prayers and prepared some 

beautiful art work for the Harvest assembly - thank you Y2 

class! Thank you to all the children who have already 

brought their brown Harvest envelopes back to school - it 

is lovely that we will be able to help those who do not have 

access to an abundant harvest this year. 

In addition to powerful singing, there has also been some 

powerful thinking in classes this past week.  I have spotted 

incredible evidence of detectives (with real magnifying 

glasses) hard at work in Y1 and children extending their 

thinking with the Golden Envelope challenges in Y6! Well 

done to these children for challenging themselves to tricky 

(but exciting) learning opportunities.  

I think we will all be a little smarter and hopefully over-

flowing with new facts this end of our week after seeing 

some of the wonderful science projects presented in our 

assembly this morning. The theme for home-learning this 

past week was óWhere does it come from?ô with each phase 

group focussing on a different topic:  

Y5/Y6-Where does electricity come from? 

Y3/Y4-Where does water come from? 

Y2-Where does cereal come from?  

Y1-Where does bread come from? 

Nursery and Reception-Where does milk come from? 

We would like to commend the children on their excellent 

research and creative presentation styles- we even had a 

walking water -drop enter through the school gates on 

Wednesday morning!  

Best wishes for a well-earned and peaceful weekend. 

Gill Putterill and the St Cuthbert Teaching Team  

 HEAD TEACHERôS LETTER 

Polite Reminder  

We would like to remind 

parents not to let                  

children eat in the              

reception area after 

school.   

ñTell me and I forget. Teach me and I 
remember. Involve me and I learn.ò         

Benjamin Franklin 

Jacob 

Y3, ñAs 

Iôm new to 

the school 

I liked the 

maths 

lessons 

but find the literacy a bit 

hard. I also enjoyed the 

science and RE lessons in 

St Cuthbert.  

Khadija 

YR, ñThis 

week we 

learnt 

about 

where 

milk 

comes from. Farmers 

squeeze milk from cows and 

put it in bottles and Mum-

mies buy it from the super-

market.  

St Cuthbertôs  Library      

Our library is open on Fridays 

to  pupils and parents from  

3.00 - 4.00. Come and 

read with your child .  

Year 4 children 

practising  songs 

for  Harvest  

Festival                  

beautifully.  

Omar Y3, ñI made my amazing 

dreamcatcher with Miss Holly ò 



STAR LEARNERS OF THE WEEK  

N Cecilia For eating all her porridge like Goldilocks.  

R Khadija For sitting really nicely during carpet time and always 

listening to her teacher. 

1  Boyen  For making an excellent interactive Science project. 

2 Tristan  For consistently demonstrating his 4C code.   

3 Malak For excellent  effort across all lessons. 

4  Nicole For following our4c code particularly showing her 

common sense. 

5 Ayman For his consistent effort in his learning.  

6 Albert  For wonderful result in Level 6 Maths questions.  

Congratulations to all of you!  

 

Earls Court Farmersô Market 

 

 

 

 

 

Earls Court Farmers Market open 

on Sundays  at  our                                            

St Cuthbert's with St Matthias 

School.  

The freshest, most seasonal produce direct 

from the farm,  fishing boat, bakery or dairy. 

Every Sunday come and shop, meet your 

friends and neighbours. The farmers market 

is the friendliest place to shop, try something 

different, talk to our farmers and fishermen, 

see what they recommend for dinner! Bring 

the whole family.                                                               

Kids love farmers markets too.  

This Week in Year 5  

In Maths we have been cross      

grouping with Year 6. We have been       

multiplying, dividing and working out 

number bonds at the beginning of the 

lesson to get our brains working. 

Then we go on to the work task, we 

have been learning about Roman  

Numerals and negative numbers.                                                                                                         

In English we been learning about 

poetry, poetry is different to            

narrative. Poetry has verses and lines, 

narratives have paragraphs. The two 

also have similarities such as       

punctuation.  

On Tuesday and Thursday four                

people from the Royal College of Art 

came to our school. They run a                  

project called FUMA which stands for 

Find, Understand, Make and Art. We 

did a workshop with the team and 

each person interviewed three people 

and how they travel to school. Then 

we drew our ideas on the big idea 

cards and discussed how to be active 

while travelling without causing            

pollution. Next week, we are going to 

make a    model of our favourite idea. 

By Zena 

and Demka 

Y5 

 

Colourful Plant Art    

created by Year 1       

children  displayed in 

their class.  

Asia Y3 ,ñI enjoy making my 

Science project about the water 

cycle, Rain, and Mountainsò 

Hadi Y1, ñThis 

week we learnt 

how to make 

bread and tried 

our breads.ò 

Tristan 

Y2, ñIn 

Literacy we 

have been 

writing a 

great               

recount 

about  a 

game called óSilent Ballô.ò 

 Fantastic collection of posters and booklets 

full of facts about where Electricity comes 

from brought in by Year 6.  


